Letter from Joyce to Mable April 21, 1978

Tanscribed: November 16, 2004 by Paul Campanis

Dear Mable – 


Yes, I was both surprised and pleased to receive your letter, for, as we have often mentioned, we write only at Christmas.


I have been busy more or less since Easter cleaning up the gardens and lawn.  I love to work outside but springs are not so good for such work as they are so many cold and rainy days when one can’t work outdoors.  We have had considerable rain for the past few days.  


It was a hard winter here too, with snow, wind and cold.  We had 88 inches of snow over the winter season – 3 inches on Easter day.


Janet and I are well, - also our sister in law Marion who lives across the road from me,  Janet spent a week here at Easter, and our nephew Bob Ostrander (our sister Grace’s son) had Easter dinner with us.  He was too have left on a 3 weeks business trip to Europe on April 4th but it was postponed until May 29th.


Mother and Aunt Grace used to mention your father’s collection which he gave to Harvard so we knew about that.  It was interesting to learn of your friend’s visit there.


 You asked about the Grey family - particularly about our grandfather William Grey.  When our parents and Aunt Grace were alive, we took notes










(over)

when they were discussing families so we have quite a bit of information on both sides to pass on to neices and nephews.  I am enclosing a resume and should you have any questions, write and I’ll answer if I can.  


I’m also enclosing a copy of the eulogy which was given at the memorial for our brother Ted when he died July 8, 1977.  I wrote you about his death, and received your acknowlegement, but didn’t have a copy at that time.  


Best wishes to you and Willie and remember us to Hedda when you write to her. 









Love 










Joyce.

